## Helen Farman-McKenna

From:

David Fountain

Sent:

17 January 2020 15:13

To:

Helen Farman-McKenna

Cc:

Rachel Liddle

**Subject:** 

RE: Application for a new Premises Licence - Tutbury Castle, Castle Street, Tutbury

Hi Helen.

Thanks for giving us the opportunity to comment on the above.

We were expecting to receive an Event Noise Management Plan from the applicant, and whilst we have had verbal assurances regarding directional speakers and perimeter sound checks, we would require a fully detailed plan to limit and mitigate noise from the activities taking place. This should include a complaints procedure to be used whilst events are taking place.

In the absence of that plan, we cannot guarantee that events at the premise will not cause an unreasonable noise level at nearby residential properties. Therefore, in order to fulfill the requirement for **The Prevention of Public Nuisance**, we must register an objection, pending the receipt and approval of an Event Noise Management plan.

Best regards,

Dave.

Dave Fountain

(Environmental Protection Officer)

Please note I work for a different Local Authority on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. If you have an urgent request, please contact the environmental health team on 01283 508578 or by email: <a href="mailto:ehsupport@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk">ehsupport@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk</a>

East Staffordshire Borough Council Town Hall King Edward Place Burton upon Trent Staffordshire DE14 2EB

(01283) 508509

## www.eaststaffsbc.gov.uk

"Help save paper - do you really need to print this email?"

If you are visiting The Town Hall please note that we have limited car parking spaces available. Short stay parking (free for up to 2 hours) is available at the front of the Town Hall. There is also a pay and display car park at the nearby Burton upon Trent Train Station (next to the Travel Lodge). East Staffordshire spaces in the Town Hall car park are strictly for PERMIT HOLDERS ONLY.